HALIFAX AMATEUR RADIO CLUB

General Meeting Minutes

September 19, 2019

The June monthly meeting of the Halifax Amateur Radio Club was declared open at 20:15 hrs with Jeremy, VE1JHF in the Chair welcoming everyone to the meeting.
Roll Call: - was dispensed with since it was done earlier for the guest speaker.

Silent Keys:

Bill Ackerman, VE1VAV, Stellarton N.S. on July 5th
Neil Everett, VE1AHN. Kingston N.S. on July 18th

John Milburn, VE1JGM, Lincoln N.B. on July 25th
Betty Ross, VE1RBK, Riley Brook N.B. on Aug. 5th
Bruce Edward Croft, VE1BEC, Liverpool N.S. on Sept. 4th
Dr. Jules J.C. Picot, ex VE1AES, Fredericton N.B. on Sept.10th
Motion to approve the agenda: - This portion of the audio recording missing.

Approval of the Minutes of the June Meeting:

Betty’s comments and the resignation letter from Amanda to be added to the June meeting minutes.

Scott, VE1QD moved, Doug, VE1LDL seconded. - Passed unanimously

President’s Report:
Jeremy, VE1JHF discussed the stress and changes due to the move and went on to say several executive positions were vacated due to resignations.

Treasurer, Secretary, 1st VP, 2nd VP, Tom has stepped down from co coordinating the course and the QSL bureau Manager.

Jeremy went on to discuss what the city is requiring for insurance purposes and the volunteer registration form and the difference between guests and people who are here on a regular basis such as course participants. He also discussed the need for the nominating committee to try and fill vacant positions. Several people added comments. Jeremy stressed that Treasurer and Secretary were the most important position to be immediately filled. Scott, VE1QD stressed temporarily filling some positions but the real need to get a slate of officers. Bill, VE1MR stressed the need for a chair of the nominating committee and said anyone with math skills could temporarily take on the treasurer. Cam, VE1BIT asked what was involved and where the bank was. Jeremy went over the requirements and said which bank and branch we were using. Bill, VA1ALW said he could do it and Cam indicated that Bill could take it on. Jeremy discussed the phone line and internet and we hoped that would be addressed tomorrow at the EMO Advisory Committee meeting. He also discussed some of the hold ups due to contractors as well as the status of the radio room and what was hooked up and would be conducting radio tests as we go forward.

Treasures report:

Jeremy read the financial report to August 31 as submitted by Jim, VE1JG.

Acceptance moved by Bill, VE1MR seconded by Scott, VE1QD - Motion Passed

Executive Reports:

Membership report submitter by Jim, VE1PPA read by Jeremy, VE1JHF.

103 full, 23 associate, 4 life and 18 complementary

Committee Reports:

EMO: - Dave, VE1AJP

Helped with the forest fire by providing all terrain vehicles to haul hose in to the fire line.

Gave a report on the status of tracking devices and the amount of energy they put out – very little.

Reported a search for missing cyclist who when realizing he had lost contact with his parent headed home. A very long ride and a person at the home called to say he was home so the search was over.

Technical committee: - No report

VA1MMA report: - Scott, VE1QD

Reported that Steve, VE1SF donated his $100 honorarium back to the club.

Scott took over for Dick and has had excellent response for volunteers. He said the museum staff is very happy and supportive of the station there. Scott also thought with the facilities we have available there that it could be designated as another emergency communications back up location. Bil, VA1ALW also related that one of the staff asked to record the spiel they give to people who come by the station display so he could post it on Facebook. Bill adlibbed a presentations and hopes it was successful.

HATS report: - Scott, VE1QD

Jim, VE1PPA has all the EMO files from Joe, VE1CH

The move has disturbed some of the plans and  Scott is restructuring the steering committee. Scott has recruited Larry Hicks as Technical systems manager – essentially the Winlink system. Scott went on to speak about building a leadership program and is looking for a training officer. courses. Scott spoke about training plans to offer up to 12 courses and is looking for instructors, Currently planned courses are message handling course, ICS100 and a TMR course. They are writing a Handbook for the duty officer - COMM L and COMM A. Scott went on to speak about the importance of training to be ready to meet our commitment to EMO. A general HATS meeting is scheduled for October 11 and will have Matt Boyle, VE1BSG to speak on threats to radio communication.

Programs: - Scott, VE1QD

October - Fred, VE1FA will speak on their trip to Round Island is Alaska.

January – Skype call from John Bartlett, HJ3C on Amateur Radio in Columbia.

Would like to have someone speak on FT8

Brit Fader Scholarship: - Bill, VE1MR

We have made an award of $1500 to Alex Giffin from Mineville N.S and he will be attending Saint Marys to take Electrical Engineering. He was one of four well qualified applicants.

Basic Amateur Radio Course: - Jeremy reported for Wayne, VE1WPH

Jason, VE1PYE will help Wayne to co coordinate with Wayne.

It was decided that because of the move and the club station is not completely set up that the course would be delayed until early in 2019. Classes will be on Saturday at the club facilities. Jeremy went on to speak of some of the details of how the course will be run.

Club Move Report: - Jeremy, VE1JHF

Jeremy spoke about the new radio and the plans are to apply for a grant to get more of the same. The FT-1000 is still in repair and hopes that it will be repaired soon, and we have decided to offer it for sale. The tower move and antenna installation went well. One HF radio up and running. Lots more to be done in the radio room. Still waiting for the telephone line and internet to be installed.

New Business:

Auditor - no takers at the meeting – will be appointed by the executive

Round Table:

Bill, VE1MR spoke about parking, please park behind the barriers around toward the tower, leaving one space so those people can get out, also the OK Tire parking lot next door is available. There was also clarification where not to park such as any paved parking space and of how far up the driveway we could park to still allow volunteer fire fighters room to park

Ian, VE1IGP asked for volunteers for the nominating committee to help out Bill, VE1MR and Scott, VE1QD.

He also asked people to consider executive positions and perhaps down sizing the executive.

Discussion on reducing the size of the executive.

Bill, VE1MR discussed the basic changes to the constitution to update it.

Ian, VE1IGP - Good use of the club Facebook page - an excellent resource that can be used.

50/50 draw $18.75 – won by Sheldon, VE1GPY and he donated it back to the club.

Move to adjourn by Doug, VE1LDL at 2158.

Submitted by Bill Elliott, VE1MR

